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NEWS LETTER

Ser7 Feb 95

WELCOME

Welcome to the February 95 News Letter and the
seventh that we have produced. Hopefully you will be
receiving it in early March. In this issue we will be
reporting on the January Committee Meeting at
which preliminary arrangements were made for this
year's AGM and the finalisation of details for the
manufacture of the Apprentices Trophy which we
intend to present to RAF Locking in June. The
Committee hope that you all had an excellent
Christmas and send best wishes for 1995. The latter
is perhaps a little late since by the time you read this
Easter will be rapidly approaching; this year it falls a
little later. Good Friday to Easter Monday falling over
the period 14th to 17th of April.

MEMBERSHIP NOTES

Membership has now reached 350 so we are well on
the way to achieving the goal of 400 by the next
AGM. This is the figure that we set ourselves last
year. However, as we keep on saying, new member
applications depend to a large extent on you
spreading the word through the personal network. A
membership application is enclosed for you to pass
on to old friends.

We are enclosing a membership list with this issue
and will be updating it in future Newsletters. The list
is now too large to print in every issue; however, we
are considering its inclusion in the proposed
Members Handbook and this subject is still being
discussed.

The reasons for not providing members' addresses
are still valid and we will continue to maintain the
policy. New members will no doubt be interested as
to why we take this line. The reasons are, firstly, if we
publish our database information we have to register
the Association under the Data Protection Act at a
quite large initial cost. Secondly, some members
may wish their addresses to remain private and this
desire must be given due regard. Lastly, for those
members still serving, security considerations still
apply despite the easing of tension with the PIRA
cease-fire. And it is for this last reason that we do not
include members' ranks on the database. Again, this
policy was discussed at January's Committee
Meeting where it was agreed that no changes would
be implemented yet.

Should any member wish to contact another, we will
be pleased to act as a post box and pass on any
communication.

On a final sad note, we report the death of Sandra
Crowe the wife of Committee Member Peter Crowe.
Sandra died suddenly in early December and on
behalf of all members of the Association we offer
Peter our sincere condolences on his loss.

STANDING ORDER PAYMENT SYSTEM

Some members have yet to pay their renewal
subscriptions and the Treasurer would like to remind
you to honour the invoices sent out earlier. To make
things easier he has arranged for the bank to collect
dues by standing order and this is enlarged upon
below.

Many of you in fact have asked if they can pay
subscriptions by direct debit or standing order so that
they can remove themselves from the onerous task
of remembering to cough up. Well, direct debiting is
not possible but standing orders are and since it does
not cost the Association to implement such a system
we have decided to go ahead. You will find enclosed
a standing order form which should be retumed to the
Treasurer - he will then know that you are intending
to pay this way before he advises your bank. You can
then forget all about it. Unfortunately, subscriptions
are set by the AGM and can therefore alter so for
each change you will have to fill in a new proforma.
However, this procedure should be minimal.

NINTH COMMITTEE MEETING

Once again the main item discussed at the ninth
Committee Meeting held in January was the
proposed RAF Locking Apprentice Trophy. We
intend to present it to No 1 Radio School as a
memorial to the training of Apprentices at the Unit
from 1952 until 1976, a period of time just about
equal in length to that of Apprentice training at
Cranwell.

At last year's AGM, members voted a sum of £250 to
provide a permanent trophy and, in addition, an
annual sum of up to £50 to provide the person
awarded the trophy with a personal prize. The design
for the trophy has now being firmed up and the front
elevation is illustrated on the attached sheet. The
base unit and circular feature are to be manufactured



in mahogany with motifs and lettering in brass. It will
stand approximately 12 inches high and the base will
have a similar proportion. The back of the trophy will
display a transistor symbol and sinewave and
lettering will state simply "For Excellence.”

It is being manufactured by Mr John Coombs, a
former civilian higher instructional officer at RAF
Locking. John was, for some years, the 4(T) Block
Supervisor and is one of Weston's leading model and
clock makers.

96TH ENTRY REUNION CHARITY COLLECTION

At a small ceremony at RAF Locking just before
Christmas, Dave Calvert, on behalf of the 96th Entry,
handed over a cheque for £175 to the Charity "Make
a Wish." The money had been raised at the 96th
Reunion held at Locking last October when attending
members raised this splendid sum.

PRESENTATION OF "RAF APPRENTICES"
VIDEO TO MR ALAN LANE

Before the start of the January Committee Meeting,
our Chairman, Joe Holroyd, presented Mr Alan Lane
with a copy of the "RAF Apprentices” video in
recognition of his service to the Association. It was
Mr Lane who had fortuitously been present in 4(T)
Block when the old tech cinema was being stripped
out and came across some odd pieces of celluloid
film in a dustbin which, on examination, showed
scenes of airmen on parade. After collecting the bits
together he examined them more closely and
discovered that it was film of apprentices taken by
apprentices at both Cranwell and Locking in the early
50s.

SECOND AGM

Preliminary discussions took place on the subject of
this year's AGM our second full one. Now the pattem
is set we shall, as usual, be taking over 3(T) Block
and the Station Theatre for the event and a full
programme is being planned for the weekend of the
17/18 June. Events that new members can look
forward to include a meet and greet reunion before
the AGM, a visit to Flowerdown Fair, the Stations
annual open day, followed by a dinner dance in the
evening. There will be an informal rendezvous on the
previous evening and for those members making an
extended weekend there will be a recommended
Sunday meeting place for lunch before members set
off home. Since the next Newsletter will not be until
May the provisional programme is enclosed now
including a proforma for members who wish to book
for the Dinner Dance.

FLOWERDOWN FAIR 95

Details are emerging about this year's FF85. The
programme includes, of course, an air show, a small
fair ground, helicopter flights, many stalls and an
arena display. Great Weston Radio will also be
running a live show from the arena. So far we do not
know which aircraft have been allocated to the flying

display but we are assured that it will be at least as
spectacular as last year's. The event will commence
at around 10am on the moming of the AGM which is
the 17 June 95 and the flying display will begin at
2pm. The event will close at about 5pm.

AUTUMN DINNER DANCE

Members will be glad to know that we will be holding
a dinner dance this Autumn at Dance and Partyscene
in Weston. This year it will be held on Saturday the
21 October. In the last Newsletter we invited
altemative suggestions for venues but, so far, we
have not heard from you. If there is anyone out there
who would like to see a social event held elsewhere
we should be pleased to hear from you.

MEMBER'S VIDEOS

We reported in the August Newsletter that Barry
Price (85th) had a colour film of his entry pass out
and asked if any other members have similar film
that might be used in a future video. So far only
George Gooch (72nd) has responded. Tt
Association would be very interested to hear fromn.,
other members if they have any old bits of celluloid
film around.

Meanwhile we still have copies of our own video
available at £6 plus post and packing. For the newer
members who have not had an opportunity to see it
the video features scenes from the 1950s at both
Cranwell and Locking. The video includes a passing
out parade and an AOC's parade at Cranwell; a
Battle of Britain Church parade in Sleaford. At
Locking you can see a sports day and an open day
featuring a flying programme of contemporary
aircraft. A proforma is enclosed should you wish to
order one.

WHAT'S AVAILABLE

For your information we include again the current
price list of what is available from other: Apprenti
Associations.

The following items are available from Mr T G
Davies, 172 Broadway Avenue, Halesowen, West
Midlands B63 4QN, Tel 0121 550 4481.

Tie tack wheel, silver, gilt plated £7-00
AA's wheel, 35 mm, silver, gilt plated £8-00
Cuff links, 15mm dia wheel, silver, gilt plated £12-00
Sparks motif, silver, gilt plated £7-50
Eagle unmounted head left of right £8-00

Eagle brooch, ladies, silver, gilt plated £13-00
Plaque with eagle, wheel, sparks and engraved

RAFLAA plate £30-00
Silver plated AA statuette mounted on wooden base
and personalised from £30-00

All the above prices include postage and packing.

Halton Miniatures are available from Colin Andrews,
38 Hill Road, Watlington, Oxford, OX9 5AD, Tel 049
161 3241. The miniatures are in base metal and can
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be ordered polished and lacquered or painted in RAF
_Blue with appropriate coloured hat bands including
chequered ones. A choice of figures is available.

The basic one is of an apprentice standing at ease,
there is a bandsman (piper) and one of an apprentice
in full webbing entitled “Jankers.! Other miniatures
include pilots, both past and present, and a 1960s
‘Snoop' in white cap and webbing. The price of each
miniature, which includes post and packing, is £7-50.

RAF CAA AGM

For our members who straddle both Associations the
RAF Cranwell Apprentice Association plan to hold
their AGM at Cosford this year and the date has been
set for the 30th September.

LOCKING'S FUTURE

We still await the official announcement conceming
RAF Locking's future which should be made this
month. Expectation is that the Station will close
when No 1 Radio School is transferred to Cosford but
this will not happen ovemight and the Station could
remain operational for a few more years.

PROPOSALS FOR THE AGM

Members are invited to submit proposals for the
AGM. A list of items for discussion at the Meeting
will be published in the next Newsletter.

A MYSTERY

An interesting piece of information came our way this
week about the Rt Rev Ted Cannan one time Bishop
of Ascension Island and Assistant Bishop of Hereford
shortly before his retirement. Ted, who died some 3
years ago, was an ex-Cranwell apprentice of the 35th
Entry. After leaving the RAF in the early 50s he was
ordained and re-entered the Service in 1953. He
served as padre on many training units and, after
finally leaving the RAF, was appointed a bishop. Now
we leam that his pastoral staff was made at RAF
Locking, reputedly by apprentices. So far we have
not found out if Ted served at Locking although it
seems highly likely but how apprentices became
involved in the manufacture of this ecclesiastical
badge of office is something of a mystery. Perhaps
there is a member who can throw some light on the
story. The staff, by the way, is to be presented to the
RAF Museum by Ted's widow.

ALETTER TO THE EDITOR

When | read in the last Newsletter, that you were still
asking for contributions, | was reminded of a
conversation between the Curator of the RAF
Museum and Roger Fendlay (who is one of the front
men in the formation of a Boy Entrant Association).

The Curator, while discussing the exhibition of the
Boys Service at the Museum, said that it was quite a
small display because of the lack of material. Lack of
material? The scheme had only been in existence for
70 years! But | suppose that is not a long time. | had

the pleasure myself of serving with 2 ex-Flowerdown
apprentices on Gozo in the early 1960s which meant
that they had joined before 1929. And most of our
artifacts we have either dumped or wasted unlike the
Ammy who have always managed to hang on to their
junk which, over the passage of time, has achieved
great value. Well, despite this we still have memories
and pen and paper. Of course whilst we don't have
the pre-war or WWII experience of the contributors to
the Cranwell and Halton magazines, there must be
many members with a tale to tell. Do | hear cat-calls
reverberating down the long comidors of the old
spider blocks?

At an excellent Meet and Greet before the AGM last
June, Alan Kime (67th) related what the Reviewing
Officer said to him as they set off on the passing out
parade inspection that suddenly made him human in
those dark, ‘austere days when air officers were a
race apart. And Derek Hitchins (70th) told of an
amusing incident when he found himself sitting next
to his flight commander at a Colston Hall concert. So
what? Well, in those days to be in Bristol at all was a
hanging offence. The resulting action lost Derek his
apprentice rank and upset the entry's passing out
armrangements which took place a week or so later. It
certainly would not have been amusing at the time.

Earlier this year | had a shock when | realised that it
was 25 years since the investiture of the Prince of
Wales. Then without a grey hair on my head, | was a
member of the crack 50th Tac Comms Wing (I quote
from Time or was it Newsweek description of us
when reporting on the RAF's move into Zambia
shortly after Rhodesia declared UDI) who was
detached to Caemarvon Castle to set up a ground air
comms link for the Investiture flypast.

As we stood inside the Castle, bemedalled in best bib
and tucker, waiting for the festivities to start, | saw
Tricia Nixon, the daughter of President Nixon
approaching. | thought she was going to speak to the
Constable of the Castle (Lord Snowdon) who was
resplendent in his own bottle green designer uniform.
Tricia didn't; she spoke to me. She asked me where
the toilets were. That brief enquiry made my day.

My photograph appeared in the centre fold of the
Sunday Times colour supplement standing behind
the Queen, and the Duke of Edinburgh. And best of
all the photograph subsequently appeared in the
Country Life magazine!

I'm sure some of the "Black Catters” out there can
top that. So lets be hearing from you. Who knows,
Charles Hart may get that editor's wamm feeling which
comes with material on file.

John Smith
Fareham
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LAA MEMBERSHIP LIST AS OF 25-Jan-1995

Entry | Initials Name Surname Entry | Initials Name Surname

? W.L. Len Walton 76 B. Bill Forbes

66 JH. Jack Rennison 76 B. Brian Gale

67 A Allan Kime 76 M.C. Dizz Gillespie

68 V.J. Vic Ludiow 76 R Ron Grant

68 M.J. Michael Street 76 KM Ken Harris

69 G.F.J George Caple 76 D.R. 'Wee' Bert Hay

69 M. Mitch Mitchelson 76 C. Colin Heasman

69 B. Brian Montgomery 76 ClJ. Chris Hibbett

69 R.J. Rocky Thompson 76 M.J. Mike Home

70 L Ian Ashcroft 76 A Tony Horry

70 D. Derek Hitchins 76 E.M. Mike Huscroft

71 D.E. David Hamn 76 N. Jess Jessup

71 CM. Chas Hart 76 B. Brian Johnson

71 D.H Dave Moore 76 PH. Peter Kay

71 D. David Penberthy 76 T. Terry Kendall

71 D.G. David Restall 76 R.IH. Ian (Mac) Macnee
N72 C.J. Colin Brown 76 JR. John Morley

72 AB. Gus Furnaess 76 A Tony Prior

72 G.R. Bob Gooch 76 D. Derek Smith

72 IM. John M Smith 76 A Art Swain

72 JR. John Wombwell 76 R.F. Bob Vicary

73 B.W. Ben Cuming 76 M. Mike Ward

73 RM. Rod Kent 76 R. Bob Wood

73 CL CL: Lewis 747 JL. John Farmer

73 J. John Martin 78 | B Les Hardy

73 EF. Ted O'Toole 78 D.G. Donald Innes

73 K. Kevin Cuitram 78 R.V. Bob Jamieson

73 D. Dave Painter 78 M. Mike Keen

73 J. John Wright 78 D.J. Olly Oldman

74 P. Philip Ashton 79 B. Brian Aldridge

74 JR Ted (Ginge) Heath 79 . AE. Bert Davies

74 G. Grant Stewart 79 B.S. Bruce Graham

74 J. John Towill 79 R. Ray Hill

75 A Alan Beedham 79 L. Les Longstaff

75 M.D. Mike Gentry 79 E.B. Bud Nalton

75 P.J. \P]\ Hardwick 79 D.G. Dave White

75 P Peter Platt 79 PR Pete Woods

75 D.J. Chips Rafferty 80 R. Robert Hewitt

75 LWW Len Scofield 81 M.J. Mike Cheetham

75 D. David Young 82 D. Dennis Dorey

76 T.R. Bob Appleton 82 P.M. Paul Rosbottom

76 C.V. Vic Armstrong 83 C.M. Colin Cove

76 J. John Austin 83 D.W.G. Dutch Hollands

76 B. Barry Bonser 83 M. Mike Horlock

76 N. Neville Brind 84 C. Chris Armes

76 B. Brian Carter 84 Al Tony Beard

76 D.N. Neil Castle 84 R. Dick Cheeseman

76 M. Mike Collier 84 T. Tony Mooney

76 iP. Pete Cornforth 85 M.G. Michael Barker

76 D.G. John Davies 85 JP. John Brooke

76 B. Brian (Dai) Davies 85 C. Colin Burns

76 E Eric Ellis 85 R.J. Bob Fairchild

76 R.C. Rex Farrington 85 M.J. Mick Fell




85 i I8 Tom Girvan 91 M.A Mike Hill

85 R. Roger Harding 91 M. Martin Palmer
85 J. Joe Holroyd 91 R. Roy Tanner
85 G.A. Godfrey Littlejohns 91 D.A. Dave Trueman
85 A Alan McLachlan 91 C. Charles Tyler

85 R.C. Nanson 91 J.D. John Walker
85 R. Roy O'Connell 92 DR David Buse

85 JM. John O'Keeffe 92 R. Bob Holland
85 B. Barry Price 92 C. Colin Kent

85 W. Bill Pye 92 RA Alan Laybourn
85 F. Frank Sansom 92 S. Stan Murray
85 AGE. Taff Scrivens 93 P.G. Pete Boley

85 A Alex Smith 93 J.V. John Cresswell
85 B. Barry Sykes 93 B.J. Barry Ellender
85 J. Joe Tonepohl 93 M. Mike Furness
85 M.J. Mike Wittamore 93 RM. Ian Gibbon
86 D.B. Dave Fisher 93 AF. Tony Hatten
86 D. Derek Powell 93 AR.G. Tony Hooper
86 D. Doug Reid 93 w. Chiz Krzyzanowski
86 K. Ken. Walton 93 M. Maicolm MacPherson
87 C. Chris Bryan 93 R. Ron Stoves
87 J. John Burkey 93 W.J. Bill Wheeler
87 B.M. Brian Garratt 194 R Rod Austin
87 RK. Dan Harvey 94 «- J John Bates

87 H Tiny Kiihle 94 C: Colin Clayton
87 C. Colin Locke 94 G.W. G.W Taff Davies
87 JM. Mike Rush 94 P.G. Paul Edwards
87 K. Will Scarlett 94 ME. Tiny Edwards
87 1D. Chas Trussler 94 G. Graham - Holbrook
88 IM. Chis Chisholm 94 D. Dave Kirk
88 J. John Cross 94 D.J. David Kitching
88 JR. John R. Flanders 94 P.W. Pete Purdy

88 C.W. Colin Ingram 194 Al Al Thomas
88 D. Dave Thompson 95 J. John Cairns
88 M.G. Michael Watson 95 P, Peter Crowe
88 G.N. Neil Webster 95 J.P. John Fisher
89 AP Pete Bryant 95 R Roland Higgins
89 B. Brian Dawson 95 G. George Ring

89 P. Peter Dibben 95 JR John Sloley
89 P. Peter Floyd 95 D.A. Doug Webster
89 W.D Bill Hamiton-Irvine 96 B. Brian Allcock
89 M.C Mervyn Harris 96 D. Dougie Banks
89 R.C. Clive Peddle 96 BR Bryan Barrington
90 C: Colin Bell 96 W. Bill Barrone
90 W.F. Derick Cotton 96 AP. Tony Bestwick
90 N. Neil Grant 96 BK. Keith Blake

90 JPM Phil Mills 96 R. Robin Boast
90 T. Mitch Mitchell 96 S. Stan Branch
90 P. Peter Roberts 96 D.T. Dave Calvert
90 J. Jack Standen 96 B. Ben Cannon
90 K. Keith Stevenson 96 RW. Roger Clark

90 ‘R Dick Wharmby 96 D.J. Dave Collis

91 E. Eric Barham 96 P.Q. Phil Day

91 I Ian Davis 96 B.G. Brian Farrell
91 P.J.B. Pete Elliott 96 D.L. Des Fullylove




96 Brian Goddard 100 K.J. Ken Weston
96 Taff Gregory 101 MAR Ginge Heat

96 Pete Hall 101 R. Roy Taylor

96 Iain Haymans 101 M.D Mick Thieme
96 Ric Horner 102 A Alan Darbyshire
96 Ian Hunter 102 D. Douglas Every

96 Syd Hutchinson 102 G. Gordon Gambrell
96 Ron Kennett 102 PR Paul Guy

96 Bob Lane 102 T.G. Tim Hockley
96 Rod Marshall 102 P. Pierre Miles

96 Pat Marshall 102 D.G. Glyn Price

96 Peter Mitchell 102 D. David Sallitt

96 Harry North 102 MF. Mike Sanders
96 Mike O'Neill 102 B. Bill Walker

96 Ian Prichard 102 D. Derek Weller

96 Brian Robertson 102 C. Clive (Yorky) Whitfield
96 Trevor Rodgers 103 L.C. Len Bate

96 Keith Rowland 103 B. Bruce Cain

96 Dick Scrivener 103 J. John Cann

96 Ken Shires 103 D. Dave Chappell
96 Guy Slingo 103 S.D. Steve Gledhill
96 Ron Spain 103 D. Dec Kehoe

96 John (Spud) Taylor 103 R. Plynt' Lines

9 Mick Thompson 103 D. David Mayes
96 Malcolm Turner 103 G. Graham Mays

96 Rod Williams 103 R.J. Ron Reese

97 Doug Cornford 103 J. Jim Roberts
97 .Gordon Shores 103 R. Bob Scanlon
97 Martin Sparshott 104 C. Chas Crofton
98 Doug Buttery 104 P Peter Harry

98 Jim Campbell 104 V. Vince Kerr

98 Barry Gray 104 B.C. Bryn Neale

98 Nick Palmer 104 Pl Pete (Paddy) Oliver

98 Mick Rafferty 104 M.J. Mike Strange
99 Bob Allen 104 J. John Sutherland
99 Andy Andrews 104 J. John Toomer
99 Bert Armstrong 104 N. Nick Ziegler

99 Bob Finlayson 105 P. Peter Iddenden
99 Colin Hicks 105 E.W. Ted Pounds

99 Bob Jones 105 L, Trevor Reynaert
99 Terry Mullett 105 C.H. Chris Russell

99 Stan Pike 106 M.A. Mik Brown

99 Mike West 107 P.J.C. John Fryatt

99 . Ken Williams 107 G.S. Graham Jones

99 T. Tim Wyatt 107 G. Graham Paterson
100 A Tony Dennett 108 P. Phil Humphrey
100 C.V. Vic Faloon 109 A Andy Perkins
100 T. Tom Gerken 115 1. lan Mowat
100 J. 21k Jardine 115 D.A. Dave Wheatley
100 R Bob Machin 120 K.P. Kelwyn Crump
100 : W, Willy Ranson 203 J. J. De Naeyer
100 E. Ted Reed 205 W.A Bill Kirk

100 D. David Rees 207 J. Jack Charlton
100 R. Ron _Regan 207 M. Mick ODonnell
100 C.JN. C.JN. Waller 208 S. Stewart Blackburn




208 S. Simon Johnson
210 D. Des Mannall
212 R. Robin Amos
212 I John Hall
213 S.A Steve Jones
213 P. Pete Steele
214 J. John ° Normile
214 M.L Steve Stevens
216 E. Geordie Bagnall
216 B. Boris Gilbert
216 J. Jeff Parker
218 R.J. Richard Webber
219 B.W. Barry Cox
219 D.A. Dave Ferris
221 P.J. Pete Snape
223 J. John Leaper
224 M. Mike Bonner
224 PL. Pete Doonan
224 R.B. Roger Guy
226 1S.C. John Rodgers
226 K.W. Keith Shaw
406 N. Neil Foster




